
 August 5, 2014 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

 

The Oregon Health & Science University Center for Women’s Health has 

been very appreciative of the recent search efforts conducted by The 

Medicus Firm and specifically, their Vice President of Academic 

Recruitment, Mark Lozano.  

 

Mark was in communication with me and physician leadership on a 

consistent basis – and on a schedule that worked effectively for our 

leadership.  His receptivity and direct feedback were helpful in making 

the necessary adjustments to effectively recruit quality physicians.  He 

was personable and focused on results.  We never felt as though we were 

competing with other clients for Mark’s time.  Mark demonstrated that he 

respects the time of our academic leaders and worked professionally in 

keeping us informed on the candidate search progress as well as making 

helpful suggestions in regard to marketing and positioning our academic 

openings within the national market.  He was able to apprise us of 

strategies and provide information which enabled us to be more attractive 

to potential candidates.  We have been told that the newly developed 

Academic Division is the fastest growing part of the company; and we can 

understand why – based on the high level of focus and professionalism 

Mark brought to our search.  

 

We view Mark Lozano and The Medicus Firm as trusted partners that are 

focused on filling our searches with top quality physicians that not only 

share our values, but will help lead our system for years to come.  Please 

feel free to contact me with any questions regarding The Medicus Firm 

and our experience regarding their performance. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Andra Stoll Carrick, MPA 

Program Administrator, Operations Director 

Center for Women's Health 

Oregon Health & Science University 

503-418-8986 
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Michelle Berlin, MD MPH 

Co-Director  

berlinm@ohsu.edu 

 

 

Renee Edwards, MD MBA 

Co-Director  

edwardre@ohsu.edu 

 

 

Andra Stoll Carrick, MPA 

Operations Director  
carricka@ohsu.edu  
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